[Provider letterhead plus NHS logo]
TEMPLATE LETTER FOR PARENTS WHO ARE NOT BEING OFFERED BCG
[Date]
Dear Parent/Guardian
You are receiving this letter because your baby was not offered BCG vaccine shortly after birth.  This is because of constrained global supply of this vaccine and in particular a shortage of a UK licensed vaccine.
It is important that the limited amount of BCG vaccine currently available in the UK is used in the most effective way. The UK has a targeted BCG vaccination programme for those at high risk of tuberculosis (TB). BCG is most effective at preventing serious forms of TB, such as TB meningitis, in babies who are at highest risk of coming into contact with TB (e.g. by being in close and prolonged contact with persons, usually family members, from countries where TB is common, or living in an area where TB is more common). 

Since BCG vaccine works best to prevent serious forms of TB in babies, the available vaccine is being prioritised for use in new-borns in areas of highest risk in England. Risk of serious forms of TB decreases with age and routinely vaccinating older children is not recommended by the World Health Organization. BCG vaccination offers much less protection in older children and adolescents. 
Overall the risk of TB in unvaccinated children in the UK is low. The main way to stop TB from spreading is to make sure that people with active TB are diagnosed early and treated correctly. 
[NHS England or provider service to insert information here about availability of immunisation clinics and local catch-up plans]
For further information please contact your local BCG immunisation team on: [INSERT NUMBER]
Yours sincerely, 

[Signed by Provider]
